

Weekly Bulletin

Spring Term – Friday 21 January 2022

Year 10&11 Theatre Trip to Woman in Black	Thursday 27 January 2022 – leave 12.30pm
Year 9 Parents/Carers Consultation Evening	Thursday 27 January 2022 4.15pm – 7.15pm

New Headteacher

We recently informed you of the appointment of Miss Ryan as the new Headteacher. We are delighted she is able start at the school on Monday 21 February. Miss Ryan has already visited the school on several occasions to meet staff and gain an understanding of the journey since the Ofsted inspection in February 2020. This has allowed her to review the progress that has been made and plan for the next phases of improvements.

She will undoubtably have her own vision and ideas for moving forward and wishes to involve everyone in those plans. As there are no more non-student days available after she officially starts, we have arranged a time for her to meet all the staff to introduce herself properly and outline her vision.

Therefore, on *Friday 25 February*, afternoon lessons will move to remote learning and we will finish at 1.00pm. Work will be uploaded to Teams for students to complete.

If you would like you child/children to remain onsite due to childcare issues, please inform us to arrange suitable supervision until the end of the normal school day.

Miss Ryan will contact all parents during the first week to introduce herself to you.

Online safety awareness session by E-Safety Training ('The 2 Johns')

The Essex Safeguarding Children Board has arranged for the 2 Johns to deliver online safety awareness sessions on 3 February, for parents and carers. The sessions will look at how children and young people are using the online world, and the ways in which they can do this without parent or carer knowledge.

The session for parents and carers and takes place at 18.00 on Facebook Live. Please see the EST Safety Facebook page for details.

Application to study at Braintree Sixth Form

Year 11 students are reminded to submit their application to study at Braintree Sixth Form this September. Online applications close on January 28th. If anyone has any questions about the sixth form or would like to be shown around, please email catherine.dunton@braintreesixthform.com

Interested in a career in Farming?

Keen to do work experience that could lead on to an apprenticeship?

A local farm is offering work experience over the Easter holidays (other dates may be available) for any year 11 student who is interested in a career in arable farming.

The farm owners are keen for this work experience to lead to an apprenticeship.

If you would like more information please contact the school careers adviser Jane cure janelouise.cure@notleyhigh.com

Woman in Black Trip - Year 10 & 11 Drama Students

If your child is going on this trip, could Parents/Carers please return the reply slip and pay via parentpay, the trip is on the 27 January 2022.



Explore the roles of the RAF within an immersive hangar with an opportunity to discover information on key roles, as well as chat live with a specialist RAF recruiter. All from the comfort of your own home.

- Find out more about life in the RAF
- An immersive, interactive 360° experience
- Find your force discover a role for you
- Download role specific information
- Chat live with an RAF recruiter have your questions answered



